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TheMassieMedal
ForDistinguishedAchievement
byNancyTalley, GCVEdi tor ia lBoardMember

Winchester-Clarke Garden Club

behind-the-scenes leader club’s president, 1985-1987, she
A“ says modestly, “I have became Chairman of the Annual

and Board of Governors
Meeting, 1986-1988. As
Treasurer of The GCV,
1990-1994, she set the
stage for the comput‑
erization of The GCV
financial records,
accomplished by the

done what I was asked
to do,” was awarded the
Massie Medal for
Distinguished
Achievement at the May
2001 Annual Mccting of
The Garden Club of
Virginia.

Martha Dorries
Whipple of The Garden
Club of Fairfax won The

succeeding Treasurer.
She was appointed
Finance Chairman,

increasing moon for growth, leaving
the branches stacked up until I had
time to build the lattice fence I had
just seen in a magazine. By building
the fence, I was recycling branches
while protecting the lettuce
seedlings from dog and cat traffic.

The first summer of the fence, I
noticed small buds on some of the
branches and marveled that the
energy in the branches could sup‑
por t buds that opened into leaves. It
was an exceptionally dry summer.
Pleased that my fence would hold

up for a second season, I w a s puz‑
zled by buds that were starting to
grow again in the spring of 2000.

What occurred next surprised all
who beheld: my lattice fence began
to bloom. It bloomed all summer
and n ow thrives at the start of its
third spring. Was it the abundant rain
of the summer of 2000? Did I make
the fence on the right moon and
sign?When asked for an explana‑
tion, I think to myself, “Mother was
right,” and I say, “Que, sera, sera.”

Garden Club of Virginia’s
highest honor for, as her
medal inscription
reads, “her

1994-1996, and was
elected First Vice

President, 1996-1998.
Whipple In announcing the

enthusiasm, zeal, orga‑
nization and professionalism.”

“IT was floored,” says Marty,
whose husband, Dr. George A.
Whipple, children, and grandchil‑
dren were present in Martinsville for
the presentation at the Annual
Banquet on Wednesday, May 16. “I
am the most naive person in the
wor ld ‐ i t never occurred tome. I
haven’t moved any mountains.
But it makes what I have done for
The GCV seem very worthwhile. It’s
a wonderful honor.”

What she has done is worth‑
while indeed. While serving as her

(Mrs. David F.),
Chairman of the Massie Medal
Committee, praised “her devoted
attitude to her club and The
Garden Club of Virginia... mos t evi‑
dent in her perennial attention to
the unsung details that help these
clubs flourish and bloom.”

Calling her “intelligent, nurturing,
thorough, cheerful, earthy
and beloved,” Mrs. King went on to
say, “She has generously provided
leadership and shared her extraordi‑
nary gifts with her club and The
Garden Club of Virginia, (and has )
influenced member clubs through‑
out the Commonwealth.”



Que Sera, Sera: AGardenTale
byJoyce Childress, TheRappahannock Valley Garden Club

said to everyone who would
listen that Mom could make a

broomstick grow. A rootless nandina
stalk gave birth to the story. He was
throwing it away. She had nurtured
it to a berry laden, leaf-covered, six‑
foot tall shrub.

Ready to listen to my mother
and thinking of the large gardens I
envisioned for my new house, I
specifically asked how she had
accomplished this resurrection. “Que
sera, sera,” she said with her special
smile. Then she added, “Listen to
your intuition, know good soil con‑
ditions, and watch plants closely.”

Thinking that the voice of my
intuition would never be heard over
the din of an active family, I asked
Uncle Ed for his advice. Uncle Ed’s
garden was productive beyond
words. His success was clouded by
the failure of his friends and neigh‑
bors to haul away bushels of his
excess. His garden was a one-man
truck farm, for free. Aman of few
words, Uncle Ed said, ‘Plant by the
moon and if the moon isn’t right,
don’t plant.”

N o wI had a subject to study
before beginning my gardens. The
Foxfire books explained the con ‑
cept of planting by the moon. I
bought a calendar with moon phas‑
es. Simple enough. Plant or trans‑
plant on the waxing moon with the
exception of r o o t crops, which
should be planted the week after
the full moon. Weeding and gener‑
al deadening should be done the
week before the n ew moon. No
need for indecision on whether to
plant or weed. It was written.

S horty, my mother’s neighbor, I did exceedingly ‑
well starting plants
from seed, especially plant‑
ing just before the full moon. I
began to notice that some gardening
books said to record successes with
germination at various moon phases.
I was on to something. Major weed‑
ing was reserved for the week
before the new moon. Weeds stayed
dead (e ven wiregrass). I told every‑
one. Planting by the moon worked.

However, one question still
remained. Why wasn’t the vegetable
garden more productive? Uncle Ed
had no further explanation. The
answers turned out to be in the
book, Astrological Gardening.
Want lettuce to survive dry condi‑
tions? Plant in the first quarter ( t h e
week after the new m o o n ) in
Cancer, Scorpio, Pisces, Libra or
Taurus. The advice was abundant
but it was definitely no t for the free
spirit gardener. So I n o w began to
plant when the moon and the astro‑
logical signs were in harmony for
the plant. What order in my other‑
wise ou t of control days. I obeyed
the signs. The great father of mod‑
ern science, Sir Isaac Newton, held
astrological beliefs. I was in good
company. My success continued.
Invited by my friend, Ann, I pruned
her green beauty boxwoods on the
proper sign the week before the full
moon and rooted over 150 plants. I
raised asparagus from seed. Seed
packages of annual and perennial
flowers lasted for years. I could
explain it all.

Until two years ago (spring of
1999), I probably pruned many bud‑
dleia davidii in the yard on the
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Bonintia americana.This reliable
native perennial is noted for its
spreadinghabit and long blooming
season. It adapts to a variety of
ecosystems,generally enrich‑
ing and enhancing those
sites where it becomes
established.

hose who recog‑
nize this virtual
addition to the lat‑

est native plant list know
that Goran Ivanisevic is
no t the only winner to
emerge from Croatia recently.
This year’s deLacy Gray
Memorial Medal for
Conservation was
awarded to Fran
Boninti (Mrs. Andrew F.).

A member of the Rivanna Garden
Club, Fran has worked tirelessly asa
volunteer to educate young and old
on how to identify, safeguard, and
propagate native plants. She has
playeda vital role in the School Tour
Program of the Ivy Creek Foundation.
In organizing the landscaping effort
around the Education Building atThe
Ivy Creek Natural Area, she persuad‑
ed 16 nurseries to donate trees,
shrubs and plants.

At the Holkham Hollow Natural
Area, Fran spearheaded the successful
effort to w i n a grant to develop natur‑
al areas on neighboring common.

lands and helped residents refine
trails, build bridges and plant

seedlings. She co-authored a
guidebook to the area with
local history, maps and
identification of flora and
fauna.
In addition, Fran
headed the commit‑
tee that constructed a
butterfly garden and
bluebird trail for the
Meriwether Lewis
Elementary School.
With characteristic

modesty, Fran says “a lot of
people should have
their names en‑
graved along with

mine on the medal.” She credits the
inspiration and guidance of her co‑
workers at the Ivy Creek Foundation
with sending her down the path of
environmental education. Her mem‑
bership and participation in the
Virginia Native Plant Society has.
influenced the zeal with which she
promotes the virtues of our own
indigenous flora.

The Garden Club of Virginia is
fortunate to have Fran's generous
vitality, her breadth of knowledge
and her deep-rooted commitment to
Virginia’s native environment as a
resource, as well as a treasure.
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